
ROCHELLE CITY COUNCIL 

AGENDA ITEM MEMO 

REGULAR MEETING 

  

SUBJECT: Ordinance Amending Ordinance #22-5325 Deleting One Class B Liquor License and 

Creating One Class B Liquor License 
 

Staff Contact: Rose Huéramo City Clerk 

 

Summary: Ordinance #22-5325 was approved January 24, 2022, granting a liquor license for Kevin 

Crandall and Shane Erdman for the business at 417 Cherry Ave and deleting the license for Sissy’s Wild Card Saloon 

at the same address. However, following that meeting the Mayor was notified the sale for Sissy’s Wild Card Saloon 

was not finalized. Deletion of the liquor license for Sissy’s Wild Card Saloon immediately voids the license. As a 

result, the business owners have agreed to hold on pursuing the deletion and addition of liquor licenses at this time, 

reversing the action taken on January 24th. 

The current owner of Sissy’s Wild Card Saloon, Mr. Ken Rosenkrans will surrender his liquor license effective upon 

the sale of the business. The amendment will have no impact on the total of liquor license for Class B. 

The Class B liquor license allows for the retail sale on the premises of specified alcoholic liquor as well as other 

packaged retail sale of liquor. 

The Liquor Commissioner, Mayor Bearrows, has reviewed the application and has no objections to the transaction. 

 

Funding Sources:  

Source: Budgeted Amount:  Proposed Expenditure:  

   

   

   

   

 

 

Strategic Plan Goal Application:  

 

 

Recommendation: Approve an Ordinance Amending Ordinance #22-5325 Deleting One Class B Liquor 

License previously approved on January 24, 2022, and Creating One Class B Liquor License for current owner Ken 

Rosenkrans. 


